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WEST HERTS JOINT PRESCRIBING GROUP
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To: 
All members West Herts Joint Prescribing Group

Dr Mike Edwards 

 - PEC Chair, West Herts PCT

Prof. Graham Ramsay 
 - Medical Director, WHHT

Geraldine O’Sullivan   
 - Medical Director, HPFT

Chairs of all PBC groups in West Herts PCT
Dear colleagues,

This group has been operating for 12 months now in its new format and it seems to be a good time to review its purpose and remit.   I have tried to build on the work of the old West Herts Medicines Management Committee and its key ethos of primary and secondary care working together to reach jointly agreed decisions. 

By necessity the PCT has taken the lead in facilitating the committee including asking me to chair it.  With the development of practice based commissioning it is my view that PBC groups needs to take a greater role on driving the agenda in line with their commissioning priorities.  I am concerned that the authority and effectiveness of the committee will be diminished without the commissioning bodies taking a lead on the agenda.   Hertfordshire Medicines Management Committee, as an over-arching committee, ensures that decisions on both sides of the county are consistent and considers affordability where local decisions result in significant funding requirements within primary care.
I have used the agendas of the meetings to date to focus on clinical areas and clinical pathways rather than only looking at individual drugs in isolation. I believe that the group has as its major role, a clinical governance agenda that will support & compliment the development of clinical care pathways that are a key aspect of PBC thinking.   The group’s constitution and remit can help with the development of evidence-based guidelines on drug treatment.
It is vital that this group has the support of primary care and secondary care in the forthcoming turbulent times as services continue to be redesigned and grown. I would like to devote the majority of the next meeting on 20th March to debating this and if necessary, redrawing the terms of reference to reflect its role in the future. 
I have taken the liberty of copying this letter to Mike Edwards PEC Chair, West Herts PCT, WHHT and HPFT medical directors, and to the chairs of all the PBC groups in West Herts because I would very much welcome their views. 
Attendance from PBC group prescribing leads is essential and we would welcome PBC chairs to this meeting.   If you are unable to attend on the 20th March, written comments would be greatly appreciated. 

Regards
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Dr Nick Brown

Chair – West Hertfordshire Joint Prescribing Group
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